
How You Can Make A 

Difference… 
 Pray 

Pray for all of the suffering 

children across the world 

and pray that God will 

continue to use TTWM to 

help meet their needs. 

 Financial Needs 

Please pray for the many 

financial needs of TTWM.  

Pray for more people to 

come along side us in 

touching the world for 

Christ. 

 Sponsor A Child 
For only $15 a month you 

can truly make a difference 

in a precious child’s life. 

 Pray for Mission Teams 

 Pray for Hinova Baptist 

Church, Romania and the 

Team that will travel to 

Romania in May. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

Dear Friends, 
It is hard to believe that a new year has already begun. 2011 was a great year of ministry 

for Touch the World and we are excited about this year’s activity.  

Hinova Baptist Church, Romania… 
I had the privilege of traveling to Romania for the first graduation of our Pastor School this 

past October. While I was there I was reminded of a need in the village of Hinova. Several 

years back I was visiting Romania and Pastor Pavel, our partner in the work there, was 

taking me around to the villages 

that did not have pastors to lead 

the churches. One village in 

Hinova caught my eye and I was 

never able to get it off of my mind. 

The brothers and sisters in Christ 

were meeting in what looked to be 

a chicken coop. I was touched by 

the Lord to see this and little did I 

know at the time that the Lord had 

a plan. When I visited again this 

past October I once again was 

reminded of the “chicken coop” church in Hinova. The Lord moved in my heart and we 

began to plan on building a new church for these precious believers. I am thrilled to say 

that all the funds for this project have now been raised and a team is being formed to to 

travel to Romania in May of this year to begin construction. I want to take a moment and 

praise the Lord for His goodness in providing through good people like each of you to 

meet this need! What a great God we serve that cares for the needs of His people. Even a small congregation that meets in a 

“chicken coop.” 

Christmas Projects… 
I also want to thank those who participated in making shoe boxes for children in El Salvador and for those who gave so that 

children at our other sites around the world could have a Christmas Celebration.  Because you gave children that would 

otherwise have had nothing at Christmas were able to enjoy a wonderful celebration of our Savior’s birth. 

Child Sponsorship Program… 
Although our Child Sponsorship Program is growing, we still have hundreds of children that need sponsors. If you are not 

involved in this program maybe 2012 will be the year that you Sponsor A Child. What a blessing for my wife, Barbara, and 

I to have children sponsored of our own. God only knows the great work He will do one day with these precious little ones 

as they grow up and learn about the Savior that cared enough about them to send someone to care for their needs. Thank 

each and every one of you for your support to this ministry. Without you along side of us nothing would be able to be 

accomplished. May the Lord bless you as we serve together in 2012. 

 

Until the whole world hears, 

Homer                                                       

 

January, 2012 Newsletter                                                       Volume 11, Issue 1 

“This is pure and undefiled religion in the sight of our God and Father, to visit orphans and widows in 

their distress, and to keep oneself unstained by the world.”         James 1:27 


